Dear Parents / Carers

I hope you and your families are well. 

As you will be aware, the number of COVID-19 cases across Greater Manchester has increased significantly in recent weeks. Similar to the majority of local schools, we have had a number of cases confirmed at Cardinal Langley and we wish those affected a speedy recovery. It is important that we continue to work together to keep our school community safe and I would therefore like to update you on the following points.

Each time there is a positive test result confirmed, the individual circumstances of each case are discussed with Public Health before deciding on the appropriate response. In some cases, this has meant that the whole year group ’bubble’ has needed to self-isolate, while in other cases it has been possible to identify close contacts. In all cases we will follow the advice of Public Health and if your son / daughter needs to isolate then we will contact you as soon as possible. A notification letter will also be sent to other parents in the year group to inform them of the situation and reassure them that their son / daughter has not been identified as a close contact. 

The school will also be taking part in a trial for the use of the NHS COVID-19 app with older students and further information will be sent separately to the year groups involved. The trial is supported by Public Health and aims to help identify any close contacts in school. The normal track and trace procedures will still continue in school during the trial but it is hoped that this will become a useful tool for schools to use in the future.

This week, all students have received information regarding the online learning and our expectations should any self-isolations be needed. Students are expected to continue with their normal timetabled lessons and log on to Microsoft Teams at the start of each lesson. Lessons will either be live or work will be set.  All classrooms have been equipped with webcams and microphones so that as many lessons as possible can be delivered live and engagement in online learning is not optional. If a student who is self-isolating requires a laptop to access their learning, we have a small number that can be loaned out during the period of self-isolation.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]One element of the current local restrictions is that all staff and students are required to wear a face covering in corridors and communal areas. Please can I ask for your support in ensuring that your son / daughter has a face covering with them each day. We have a small supply of disposable face coverings in school for emergencies but the number we are currently issuing each day is not sustainable.

I will continue to provide you with regular updates and if you have any queries please contact the school by email at admin@clrchs.co.uk  
Mr A Bridson
Headteacher


